
 

 
Oct. 19, 2007 

 
Gyu Seog Lee 
President, Korea Arts Management Service 
Bosaeng Bldg. 2F, 4F, 1-50, Dongsung-dong, Jongno-gu, Seoul  
South Korea 
 
 
 
Dear participants in the IETM Satellite Meeting in Seoul 2007,  
 
 
I hope this letter finds you well. 
 
This is Gyu Seog Lee, President of the Korea Arts Management Service, which co-organized 
the IETM Satellite Meeting in Seoul held from Oct. 11 to Oct. 14, 2007, in tandem with the 
IETM Secretariat in Belgium.   
 
Today, I am writing to you on behalf of all the staff members in the KAMS office who 
worked for the IETM Seoul Meeting, in order to extend our heartfelt thanks to you for the 
support and cooperation that you kindly rendered us.  It was our greatest pleasure and honor 
to have had the chance to work with you over the past couple of months and to finally meet 
you here last week.  Without your much valued cooperation, it would have been difficult for 
us to successfully conclude our four-day sojourn through the theme of “Euro-Asia Express.” 
 
During the time of the IETM Seoul Meeting we received altogether 251 participants in the 
sessions, from both home and abroad, who constantly manifested a keen interest in 
collaboration between Asia and Europe in the performing arts sector.  The Seoul Meeting 
has rejoiced in the favorable reception of its intellectually-provocative sessions and 
networking programs, as well as in the many positive comments on its organizational 
capability by many international delegates. 
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The International Exchange Department, along with other departments at the KAMS office, 
will now make every effort to confirm the KAMS as “a channel to the Korean performing 
arts” disseminating its dynamism throughout the world, as well as contributing to the 
international collaboration in the performing arts sector. 
 
With this in mind, I would like to ask for your continued interest in the Korean performing 
arts and hope that the ties we made through the IETM Seoul Meeting can be further 
strengthened in the future.   
 
I wish you the best of luck and good health in the coming years. 
 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Gyu Seog Lee 
President 
Korea Arts Management Service 

 


